
Plan Ahead: Construction Closures in Council Bluffs 
 
COUNCIL BLUFFS, Iowa – Oct. 28, 2020 – Construction crews will be conducting emergency 
repairs on I-80 eastbound Express lanes in Council Bluffs this week. Please plan ahead as 
multiple areas will be temporarily closed during repairs.  
 
On Wednesday, October 28, I-29 southbound/I-80 eastbound Local drivers will be required to 
exit at South Expressway beginning at 7 p.m. until 6 a.m. Thursday, October 29, weather 
permitting. I-80 eastbound Express drivers will be required to use the local lanes and exit at 
South Expressway beginning at 10 p.m. until 6 a.m. Thursday, October 29. Please follow 
detours to U.S. 275/IA 92 to get to the interstate. 
 
On Thursday, October 29, I-29 southbound/I-80 eastbound Local traffic will continue to exit at 
South Expressway until 2 p.m., weather permitting. I-29 southbound/I-80 eastbound on ramps at 
24th Street and South Expressway will also remain closed. Plan ahead and follow detours to 
U.S. 275/IA 92 to get to the interstate. 
 
On Thursday, October 29, I-29 southbound/I-80 eastbound Local drivers will be required to exit 
at South Expressway beginning at 7 p.m. until 2 p.m. Friday, October 30th, weather permitting.  
I-80 eastbound Express will be reduced to one lane beginning at 7 p.m. until 2 p.m. Friday, 
October 30th. Please follow the detour to U.S. 275/IA 92 to get to the interstate. 
 
The latest traveler information is available anytime through our 511 system. Visit 511ia.org; call 
511 (within Iowa) or 800-288-1047 (nationwide); stay connected with 511 on Facebook or 
Twitter (find links at https://iowadot.gov/511/511-social-media-sites); or download the free app to 
your mobile device. 
 
The Iowa DOT reminds motorists to drive with caution, obey the posted speed limit and other 
signs in the work area, and be aware that traffic fines for moving violations are at least double in 
work zones. As in all work zones, drivers should stay alert, allow ample space between 
vehicles, and wear seat belts. 
 
To receive email or text alerts about traffic incidents, road closures, traffic delays, and other 
restrictions that affect this highway route or other routes you travel, the Iowa DOT offers the 
“Your 511” option on 511ia.org. It’s easy to subscribe to Your 511 and sign up to receive the 
email/text alerts. Visit https://iowadot.gov/511/511-full-feature-website-help/how-to-videos for 
simple, step-by-step instructions. 
 

# 
 

Contact: Wendy Thompson at 712-326-3735 or wendy.thompson@councilbluffsinterstate.com 
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Wednesday Night Closures

 
 
Thursday Daytime Closures 

 
 



Thursday Night to Friday Closures 

 
 


